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Children First Now and Always

Dear Parents/Legal Guardians,

Our school has experienced a recent increase in positive COVID-19 cases and will implement the state mandated 
Test to Stay protocol (SB107). This protocol is in place to allow the continuation of face-to-face instruction and 
extracurricular activities.
The state requires a Test to Stay event when a school reaches the established threshold of positive COVID-19 
cases:

• 2% of students test positive for COVID-19 within the previous 14 days at schools with 1,500 or more
students

• 30 students test positive for COVID-19 within the previous 14 days at schools with fewer than 1,500
students.

Utah Department of Health Test to Stay State Guidelines

By law, parent/legal guardian consent is required to test students under the age of 18. In conjunction with school 
and district personnel, the State and County Health Departments will conduct the testing for students. The Test 
to Stay Date for Edgemont Elementary will be held on Friday, October 8th. We will test using the following 
schedule. Prior to testing, all students MUST be registered in the secure State REDCap system, specific for our 
school.

REGISTRATION FORM FOR PROVO CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT	

There are three possible Test to Stay outcomes:
1. Positive Test:  Students who test positive must isolate at home. They may return to in-person learning and

extracurricular activities after they complete their 10-day isolation period.
2. Negative Test:  Students who test negative and do not have any symptoms of COVID-19 may continue in-

person learning and extracurricular activities.
3. Did Not Participate:  Student who do not participate should quarantine at home for 10 days. They may

return to in-person learning and extracurricular activities after 10 days.

If your student is absent from the Test to Stay event, the parent/legal guardian must seek testing on their own 
and provide the school with their test results to receive clearance to return to school. The COVID-19 test must be 
provided by your healthcare provider or an approved alternate test location within two days of the Test to Stay 
event. At home PCR or antigen tests will not be accepted.

PLEASE NOTE: Students do NOT have to participate in the Test to Stay event if they:
• tested positive for COVID-19 within 90 days,
• are fully vaccinated,
• participated in community testing on 04 October 2021 AND received a negative test result.
Please make sure to bring documentation to the nurses at the time of school testing.

We appreciate your cooperation to help our school community be safe and healthy.

Sincerely,
Harmony Kartchner
Principal

https://le.utah.gov/~2021/bills/static/SB0107.html
https://coronavirus.utah.gov/education/#:~:text=Students%20who%20are%20tested%20as%20part%20of%20Test%20to%20Stay%3A&text=State%20law%20requires%20a%20negative,get%20a%20negative%20test%20result
https://redcap.link/utah.gov-ProvoDistrict


Test to Stay Schedule (October 8th)
Test Registration (Stage), Testing (Gym)

Time for Testing Group/Class
8:00 - 8:30
8:45 - 8:55 Knighton AM
8:55 - 9:05 Smith AM
9:05 - 9:15 Amesse
9:15 - 9:25 Garner
9:25 - 9:35 Baraketse
9:35 - 9:45 Lowe
9:45 - 9:55 Taylor
9:55 - 10:05 Lozer
10:05 - 10:15 Bingham
10:15 - 10:25 Robertson
10:25 - 10:35 Cummings
10:35 - 10:45 Gimenez
10:45 - 10:55 Blanton
10:55 - 11:05 Lehmann
11:05 - 11:15 Raile
11:15 - 11:25 Barrett
11:25 - 11:35 Jatioui
11:35 - 11:45 Jennings
11:45 - 11:55 Knighton PM
11:55 - 12:05 Smith PM
12:05 - 12:15 Patching
12:15 - 12:25 Israelsen
12:25 - 12:35 Cottle
12:35 - 12:45 Driggs
12:45 - 12:55 Stoddard



12:55 - 1:05 Bowman
1:05 - 1:15 Spencer
1:15 - 1:25 Hauver


